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LOGLINE

LEV, a mysterious man with a dark past, becomes the guardian of 
an orphaned girl, LEELA. When he saves MIRA, a lady detective, 
from dangerous criminals, she uncovers his deadly secret while 
investigating a murder—and unexpectedly becomes the mother LEELA 
needs.

GENRE:  Crime Thriller
   Dark Comedy 
   Romantic Drama

SYNOPSIS

One day, LEV, a mysterious man hiding his true identity as a 
Russian Mafia interrogator, returns to his childhood country, 
India, to visit his non-biological brother and his brother’s 
two-year-old daughter. Upon arrival, he discovers that his 
family has been murdered, leaving only LEELA, alive. LEV is 
entrusted with raising her and avenging their deaths. As he 
hunts down the killers, he uncovers a web of conspirators, 
ultimately choosing to forgive them and protect LEELA instead. 
Each year, LEV returns to his family's grave with LEELA, who 
grows up believing LEV is her real father.

Like every year, LEV returns to the city with his now-grown 
daughter, LEELA, and crosses paths with MIRA, a determined lady 
detective and the daughter of a high-ranking police officer who 
had close ties to LEV’s deceased brother. MIRA is investigating 
a murder case linked to a dangerous criminal network involved in 
illegal drug operations. The criminals, eager to stop the 
investigation, attempt to kill MIRA several times, but LEV 
secretly saves her life each time, never revealing his true 
identity.

As MIRA closes in on the truth, she discovers a deeper 
conspiracy, with the mastermind targeting her family—and LEELA. 
In a brutal act of revenge, LEV eliminates the criminals and 
uncovers that they were responsible for his brother's death and 
the threat to his newfound family—MIRA and LEELA. Witnessing 
LEV’s actions, MIRA realizes his motivations are rooted in 
justice, not evil. She falls in love with him and, ultimately, 
decides to stay with LEV and LEELA, becoming the mother LEELA 
never had. Unaware of her true origins, LEELA grows up loving 
LEV and MIRA as her real parents.
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TREATMENT

1. PLOT SUMMARY:

-​ The Murder and Discovery

In a moment of frustration, MONOHAR, an enforcer for the 
ruthless drug lord RUDRA, murders the Bureau Director’s 
troubled, drug-addicted son who often begged him for drugs. To 
cover his tracks, MONOHAR dumps the body in a remote lake. When 
the body is discovered, police officer NILANJON connects the 
murder to an old unresolved case involving MONOHAR.

-​ The Investigation Begins

NILANJON convinces the detective, MIRA, to reach out to LEV, who 
is visiting the city for his brother’s death anniversary. 
NILANJON insists that MIRA gather any information from LEV that 
might link MONOHAR to the murder. MIRA reluctantly agrees and 
waits for LEV's arrival. Meanwhile, MIRA, through a stroke of 
luck, uncovers a lead that might connect MONOHAR to the crime. 
She teams up with detective MR. BOSE and MR. GUPTA investigates, 
but they are ambushed and kidnapped by MONOHAR's gang.

-​ LEV's Arrival and Discovery

The next day, LEV arrives, and NILANJON takes him to the police 
station. News of a car accident involving AMARTYA and another 
officer, SANDEEP, worries LEV, as he recognizes them from a past 
incident. LEV and NILANJON rush to the hospital, where they 
discover that MIRA is AMARTYA's daughter. Realizing MIRA has 
been kidnapped by the gangsters, LEV decides to rescue her and 
embarks on a mission to save her life.

-​ The Rescue and MONOHAR’s Betrayal

After LEV successfully rescues MIRA, they gather crucial 
evidence against MONOHAR. Fearing exposure, MONOHAR goes to his 
boss, RUDRA, to seek protection. However, RUDRA realizes that if 
MONOHAR is caught, he could reveal vital information that would 
destroy RUDRA's entire drug empire. In a ruthless decision to 
protect his business, RUDRA kills MONOHAR and tries to stop the 
investigation by eliminating any trace of the evidence.

-​ The Hidden Conspiracy Unfolds

MIRA, an astute detective, quickly realizes that MONOHAR's death 
wasn’t just an act of violence but part of a larger conspiracy 
to protect the drug operation. She approaches the Bureau 
Director to reopen the investigation into MONOHAR's death and to 
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halt the drug supply chain. After presenting her case, MIRA is 
granted permission to continue her investigation.

-​ RUDRA’s Desperate Measures

RUDRA learns that MIRA is getting closer to destroying his drug 
empire and decides to stop her by any means necessary. Unaware 
of LEV's true identity, RUDRA sends his troops, led by the 
corrupt officer ABHIJIT, to eliminate MIRA and LEV. ABHIJIT, 
motivated by greed, assembles a team to kill them, but LEV, in a 
violent showdown, kills all the gangsters. Realizing ABHIJIT was 
involved in the plot, LEV captures him and forces him to reveal 
who hired him to kill MIRA.

-​ The Truth About SHADOW

LEV captures ABHIJIT and pressures him into revealing the truth. 
ABHIJIT admits that an unknown figure paid him to kill MIRA. 
LEV, MIRA, and their team track down this mysterious figure to a 
location, discovering that he is known as SHADOW, an associate 
of RUDRA. When they reach SHADOW's house, they find him dead, 
likely murdered to silence him. LEV urges MIRA to stop the 
investigation, fearing the escalating danger, but MIRA remains 
resolute and continues her mission.

-​ The Director's Dilemma

RUDRA, revealed as the hidden son of the Bureau Director, 
confronts his father, demanding that he shut down the 
investigation. But the Director refuses to bow to his son’s 
threats, determined to bring him to justice. With his family and 
legacy at stake, the Director stands firm, supporting MIRA in 
her pursuit of the truth..

-​ The Final Showdown

Cornered and desperate, RUDRA devises a sinister plan to 
eliminate MIRA and LEV. He pressures ABHIJIT to kidnap LEELA, 
MIRA’s adopted daughter, using her as bait. In the ultimate 
confrontation, LEV unleashes his deadly skills, cutting through 
RUDRA’s forces with unrelenting fury. In the end, LEV kills both 
RUDRA and ABHIJIT, rescuing MIRA and LEELA from their clutches.

-​ A New Beginning

In the aftermath, MIRA comes to terms with her feelings for LEV 
and LEELA. She chooses to stay with them, forming a new family 
bound by love and resilience. LEELA, who had long believed LEV 
and MIRA to be her real parents, finally finds the mother she 
always dreamed of. Together, they embrace a future filled with 
hope and healing.
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2. CHARACTER DESCRIPTIONS:

Protagonist - LEV SEN
Antagonist - RUDRA CHATTERJEE

1. Primary 
Characters

2. Secondary 
Characters

3. Minor 
Characters

- LEV SEN, 34
- LEELA SEN, 6
- MIRA SEN, 29

- AMARTYA SEN, 66
- SANDEEP ROY, 32

- GANGSTER, 31
- THE UNDER-BOSS, 30

- RUDRA CHATTERJEE, 35
- THE SHADOW, 34

- MONOHAR GANGULY, 40

- ABHIJIT BHADURI, 37
- NILANJAN MITRA, 35

- THE RICH BOY, 23
- THE THIEF, 31

- MR. GUPTA, 34
- MR. BOSE, 33
- BUREAU DIRECTOR, 60

- MAID (45)
- THE DRIVER, 50

- BODYGUARDS & 
GANG-MEMBERS 
[RUDRA(12)+ 
GANGSTER(10)]

1. Primary Characters:

LEV SEN, 34, a master of darkness, calm and emotionless face, 
speaks firm & straightforwardly with a fearless deep voice, 
valuing time as precious; don’t be afraid of his 
attitude—beneath it lies a loving and caring father, especially 
with his daughter. He can, however, discharge his rage if 
triggered.

LEELA SEN, 6, with long hair and boundless energy. She cares for 
her father, and her gentle, clear voice makes her lovable to 
everyone. Despite her bright demeanor, she hides a sad side 
within.

MIRA SEN (Known as MISS SEN), 29 – A beautiful, intelligent, and 
a lead bureau investigator. Serious and always immersed in work, 
she has no time for family. Though she seems cold, she hides a 
loving side from everyone.

2. Secondary Characters:

AMARTYA SEN, 66, a retired police officer with salt-and-pepper 
hair, always dressed in khadi. He’s a responsible, grounded 
father, simple & loving.

https://youtu.be/rnwE9Pfkkc4
https://youtu.be/rnwE9Pfkkc4
https://youtu.be/rnwE9Pfkkc4
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SANDEEP ROY, 32, a Sub-Inspector, lives with AMARTYA and often 
acts as a cook. Dressed in checked formal attire, he’s 
adaptable, childlike in his maturity, yet deeply loving and 
respectful.

GANGSTER, 31, carries a threatening aura. He wears a messy, 
textured design shirt with formal trousers, a loose chain 
bracelet resting on his wrist. Though he makes others afraid, he 
himself is scared of dangerous people like LEV.

THE UNDER-BOSS, 30, the GANGSTER’S trusted second,  always wears 
a black-and-white zebra-print shirt with black trousers. He 
talks big about being an expert killer and always carries a DULL 
foldable knife. Beneath his tough talk, he's quick to panic, 
often running from danger with a fake crying face.

RUDRA CHATTERJEE, 35, behind his gentle exterior lies a cunning 
and evil mentality. He has no respect for anyone and masks his 
true nature by presenting himself with a tough, commanding 
temper. He firmly believes he is the most powerful person and 
speaks fearlessly, unafraid to challenge or intimidate others. 

THE SHADOW, 34, a silent and lethal right-hand to RUDRA 
CHATTERJEE, THE SHADOW is a masked enigma who works in the 
background, executing orders with RUTHLESS precision. Dressed in 
black formal attire with a golden cross pendant symbolizing 
Jesus, his calm demeanor hides his deadly nature.

MONOHAR GANGULY, 40, a slightly overweight notorious drug mafia 
and well-connected business man wears a thick golden chain. A 
snake tattoo glides down his left arm. Though he appears cool 
and collected, he has a short temper and may kill anyone without 
hesitation.

NILANJAN MITRA, 35, POLICE SUB-INSPECTOR. Beneath his normal 
appearance lies a sharp, clever officer, always carrying an air 
of suspicion, seeing everything through a lens of conspiracy.

ABHIJIT BHADURI, 37, ASSISTANT SUB-INSPECTOR slightly overweight 
with a rounded belly. He always carries an inhaler for his 
asthma. Respectful to all, but don't be fooled—he turns corrupt 
when night falls.

3. Minor Characters:

THE RICH BOY, 23, in casual clothes, don't be fooled by his 
gentle appearance—he is actually addicted to drugs and alcohol, 
the typical troubled son of a wealthy father.
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The THIEF, 31, is a short man with messy, long hair. He always 
carries a sack and owns a cyber café. Though born into a life of 
stealing, he strongly denies it to everyone. A master of 
deception, he can instantly switch from casual chatter to a 
serious, commanding tone.

MR. GUPTA, 34, a bureau investigator who always wears formal 
attire. Serious and calm, he relies on other detectives for 
decisions. He has a casual relationship with Mr. Bose, and often 
stops Mr. Bose for preventing the extra talk

MR. BOSE, 33, a bureau investigator who always wears formal 
attire and black-framed glasses. Though he appears brave, his 
expression turns childlike and fearful in dangerous situations.

BUREAU DIRECTOR, 60, a professional in a navy blue suit and 
boxy-framed eyeglasses. His white hair adds to his serious 
presence. Though he hides his emotions, they show subtly through 
his actions.

THE DRIVER, 50, is a mountain-born man with small, sharp eyes, 
always in a proper driving uniform, simple and loving.

MAID, 45, the DRIVER'S wife, dressed in traditional hilly 
attire, with small, kind eyes, lovingly cares for LEELA.

BODYGUARDS & GANG-MEMBERS, 30-35, professional and composed, 
dressed in formal attire, they maintain order with precision and 
authority.

3. CLOSING NOTES:

Any suggestions for enhancing moments or scenes are welcome. 
Additionally, micro-refinements to the Bengali dialogues for 
smoother, more natural conversations would be appreciated to 
improve the overall narrative.
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4. VISUAL REFERENCES:

Day Shots: The World in Light

   

   Night Shots:                  Flashback Shots: 
   The Shadows of Danger         Echoes of the Past
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